Measure 1: Impact on P-12 Learning and Development

Kansas is a state in which sharing of student data is against statute. The EPP has opted to conduct first
year teacher focus groups during KWU’s Homecoming weekend to measure the impact that the first
year teacher has on P-12 learning and development in the schools in which they are teaching. Due to
the COVID virus pandemic data collection is delayed. The data for Measure 1 are expected to become
available to the public by the spring of 2022.



